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VOLUNTARY ANNOUNCEMENT
SIGNING THE JOINT VENTURE AGREEMENT

Reference is made to the announcement of The People’s Insurance Company (Group) of China Limited 

(the “Company”) dated 29 May 2013 (the “Announcement”). Unless otherwise defined herein, terms 

used in this announcement shall have the same meanings ascribed to them in the Announcement.

The Company’s Board of Directors is pleased to announce that on 30 May 2013, the Company, PICC 

Life and AIG APAC have formally entered into the Joint Venture Agreement. As disclosed in the 

Announcement, the registered capital of the Joint Venture amounts to RMB100 million, of which 

RMB 75.1 million is contributed by PICC Life with a 75.1% equity interest and RMB 24.9 million (or 

equivalent US dollars) is contributed by AIG APAC with a 24.9% equity interest.

Pursuant to the Listing Rules, the establishment of the Joint Venture by PICC Life and AIG APAC would 

not constitute a notifiable transaction of the Company.

On behalf of the Board

The People’s Insurance Company (Group) of China Limited
WU Yan
Chairman
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